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A place to be this weekend is the Wayland Farmer’s Market / Yard Sale, on Saturday, 
August 17, on Main Street Wayland, 1 to 5 PM. 
  
On Sunday, August 11th the weather was ideal for the Springwater Gala Community Day 
at the Larry Canute Memorial Park behind the American Legion Post #905 on School 
Street.  Everyone that participated had fun.  Many people enjoyed the pancake and egg 
breakfast prepared by the Veterans from Post 905. The church service led by the Pastors 
Parker from the Lighthouse Wesleyan Church turned out to be a thought provoking 
Bible Study on one of the miracles performed by Jesus Christ.  Jesus healed the 
paralyzed man as told in Luke 5:17-26 because he and his friends believed. 
  
One hundred and four cars were brought in for the 19th annual Classic Car 
Show.  Twenty-five car trophies, two motorcycle trophies, and 4 memorial trophies were 
awarded.  The TLC award given in memory of Carl Johantgen was awarded to Robert 
Caruso with a 1955 Chevy Bel Air, the Best Engine award was sponsored by Bartlett 
Valley Automotive and was awarded to C. Menzo Peck with a 1970 Ford Boss 302 
Mustang.  The Patricia Ingraham Meese trophy was given to Rick Miller with a 1960 
Plymouth Fury which also took First Place in the show.  The new trophy awarded this 
year was in memory of Ken Malone, Sr. who helped Ron and Sharon Ingraham with the 
car show for several years.   The car winning this memorial trophy went to Skip 
Benjamin with a 1934 Ford Sedan.  Tim Haywood received First Place in the Motorcycle 
division.  The Ingrahams wish to thank all of their volunteers for a wonderful job and 
they hope to see everyone again next year. 
  
Country Line Dancing by Charlie’s Kickers led by Jade Perkins during the 10 to 11:30 
AM time brought many folk over for the Chicken BBQ (prepared by Larry Gnau using 
the Cornell Bob Baker recipe).  The BBQ was sold out in short order.  The live music by 
Country Rain from 12 Noon to 3 PM was a delight.  After the chicken was gone, a long 
line formed over at vendor Mo Jo’s for hot dogs and hamburgers.   Ice cream novelties 
were sold by Webster’s Crossing United Methodist Church.  The Springwater Webster 
Crossing Historical Society had a tent with old time toys and members sold $2 fans with 
different historical photographs and the history depicted on the back of the fan.  If you 
are interested in one of these fans, there will be some to purchase at the Springwater 
Webster Crossing Museum on the day of the Pulled Pork BBQ on the first Sunday in 
September. 
  
Plan to visit Havilah Toland, Springwater’s Historian, at the Livingston County Nursing 
Transitional Care Unit, 11 Murray Hill Drive, Mount Morris, NY 14510.  He welcomes 
cards and visitors and you will not be disappointed if you ask for a story about 
Springwater. 
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Eleven Springwater Trail’s people turned out for the Sunday, August 11th, Hemlock Lake 
Paddle and South shore hike from 4 to 6 PM.  They enjoyed the dish-to-pass picnic 
following the hike at the boat launch. We had another beautiful day.  Do come join the 
group for some much needed exercise this coming Sunday, August 18 when another part 
of the Finger Lakes Trail will be the destination.  Details will be at the website for 
Springwater Trails or ask a regular hiker. 
  
Here is the downtown Springwater hamlet news from Pat Granger:  “I attended a family 
reunion this past Sunday and will be attending another family reunion on Sunday, 
August 18th so I will not be reporting anything from the Springwater United Methodist 
Church.  Everyone please have a safe and healthy two weeks. 
  
The Springwater Community Food Pantry is open on Wednesdays from 6:30 to 8:00 
PM and on Saturdays from 9:00 to11:00AM.  The pantry will be closed on Saturday, 
August 17th because of the Food Link distribution.   
  
The Food Link distribution will be this Saturday, August 17th from 10:00AM until the 
food is gone. Please bring your own containers.  It will be held at the Springwater Fire 
Department parking lot.  If interested in volunteering to help please contact Teresa 
Langhorn at (585)245-1223. 
  
What would you like to see in this column that we are missing?  Both Pat Granger and 
Katherine Humphrey are looking to hear your suggestions.  Either call, and talk to, or 
leave a message for, Katherine at 585-669-2659 or write either or both of us an e-
mail.  Pat’s email address is: Patricia Granger pagranger50@gmail.comand Katherine’s 
is kjth@allwesterntrees.com. 
  
Please communicate your birthdays, anniversaries, events 
to: kjth@allwesterntrees.com or call 585-669-2659 and speak to Katherine or leave a 
message.  Deadline is Monday morning for Thursday’s column. 
  
Our college students starting or returning to university need our best wishes for safe 
travel and wise decision making. 
  
Birthdays: 
August 15 – Bernie Briceland Sr.; Lisa Clark 
August 16 – Shawn Gilson 
August 17 – Caleb Parker 
August 18 - Tom Rossman, Pat Willsea 
August 19 – Shannon Wagner 
August 20 – Boston Tripp, Beatrice Greenleaf, Kelley Clow 
August 21 – Melissa Sue Parsons 
  
Anniversaries:  Congratulations: 
August 15 – Don & Brenda Haywood #55 
August 16 – John and Rene Coley #50 – Happy Golden Anniversary 
August 18 – Derrick & Melissa Balinsky 
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August 19 – Tim & Lilia Vadney #16 
August 20 – Rodney & Betty Holden #53, John Kerr & Colleen Liggett, Kenneth & 
Debbie Shull, John & Tara Harnish 
August 22 – Larry & Lynn Wyatt 
 


